
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

     
 

 
 
 

 
   

 
 

  
 
 
 
 

  

  
 

 
 

   
 

  

 

    
    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Municipal Newsletter 
(The Municipal Newsletter is now available on-line @ www.redlake.ca) 

December 23, 2010, Volume No. 31-10 

 

  

  

MUNICIPAL OFFICE 
 

2 Fifth Street 
Box 1000 

Balmertown, Ontario 
P0V 1C0 

 

Hours of Operation  
Monday – Friday 

8:30 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. 
 

Phone Number: 
807-735-2096 

 

Fax Number: 
807-735-2286 

 

E-Mail: 
municipality@red-lake.com 
 

Website: 
www.red-lake.com 

 

After Hour Trouble Calls 
Please call 727-2597 

 

Council Meeting(s) 
 

Committee of the Whole 
 

Monday, January 10th, 2011 
(Start at 12:00 noon) 

 

Regular Council Meeting 
 

Monday, January 17th, 2011 
(Start at 6:00 p.m.) 

 
Committee of the Whole and 
Regular Council meetings are 
open to the Public.  The 
Meetings will commence at 
the times noted above.  
 
Individuals or groups wishing 
to appear as a Delegation at 
a Regular Council Meeting or 
Committee of the Whole 
Meeting shall submit a 
request, in writing, to the 
Clerk not later than 4:30 p.m. 
on the Wednesday prior to 
the meeting.  The individual 
or group shall state the 
nature of the business to be 
discussed and to which the 
said person shall confine 
their remarks. 
 
Agendas can be found on our 
website at www.redlake.ca or 
picked up at the Municipal 
Office after 3:00 p.m. on the 
Friday before the Meeting. 

 

NEW HOURS OF OPERATION  
BALMERTOWN LANDFILL SITE 

 

Effective January 1st, 2011, the hours of operation 
at the Balmertown Waste Disposal Site will be as 
follows:  
 

Tuesday – Saturday 
10:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. 

CLOSED - Sunday and Monday. 
 

See Christmas Holiday Schedule Pg. 3. 
 

Planning Advisory Committee 
January Meeting 

Monday, January 24th, 2011 
(Start @ 5:45 p.m.) 

 

PROCLAMATION 
 

 
As Mayor of the Municipality of Red Lake 

 

I hereby proclaim the 
 

month of January, 2011, 
 

as 
 

“Alzheimer Awareness Month”  
 

in the Municipality of Red Lake. 
 

Phil Vinet, Mayor  
 

NOTICE OF PASSING OF BY-LAW 
 

NOTICE is hereby given that the Council of the Municipality of Red Lake has passed the following By-Law at 
their Regular Meeting of Council held Monday, December 20th, 2010. 

 
By-Law No. 1414-10 – Establish a General Tariff of Fees and Charges and Conditions for the Municipality of 
Red Lake.  The By-Law is available for inspection at the Municipal Office, Monday – Friday, between the 
hours of 8:30 a.m.  – 4:30 p.m. 
 
Shelly L. Kocis, Clerk 

SURPLUS MUNICIPAL PROPERTY 
 

RESOLVED that the Council of the Corporation of the Municipality of Red Lake hereby declares the following 
property surplus to Municipal requirements and available for sale to 640662 Ontario Corporation as follows: 
 

Legal Description:  KRL 19392 
Property Classified as: Full Marketability Surplus Land – Industrial 

Appraisal Prepared by: Corporation/Appraiser 
Selling Price:  Minimum $20,000 (plus applicable taxes) 

Other:  Selling Price may be adjusted – pending potential property transfers/appraiser 
report.  Easements required for both parties (Municipality/640662 Ontario 
Corporation).  

 
This notice is being made Public in order to fulfill the requirements of By-Law 594-05, regarding Procedures 
and Notices governing the Sale of Land. 
 
Phil T. Vinet, Mayor                Brian Anderson, Chief Administrative Officer 

 

 

CHRISTMAS TREE DISPOSAL 
  

There will be curbside collection for Christmas trees on Thursday, January 13th, 2011.   
 

Please do not place your Christmas tree on the curbside until the evening before or the day of 
collection.  If the tree has been plowed into the snow bank and not easily accessible, it will not be 

collected. 
 
If you wish to dispose of your Christmas tree prior to this date, you may bring it for FREE to the 
Municipal Landfill during normal operating hours.   
 
If you have any questions or concerns, please contact the Municipal Office at 735-2096. 
 

Municipal Office 

Holiday Closure 
The Municipal Office will be 
closed from December 24th, 

2010 and re-open for 
regular business hours on 

January 4th, 2011. 
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APPOINTMENTS TO LOCAL BOARDS AND COMMITTEES 
 

The Municipality requires residents to serve on the following 
Board/Committees: 
 

• Red Lake Public Library Board 
• Red Lake Regional Heritage Centre Board 

• Parks & Recreation Committee 
• Non Profit Housing 
 

If you are interested in submitting your name, applications forms are 
available from the Municipal Office in Balmertown or on-line at 
www.red-lake.com (see Appointment to Local Boards and Committee 
Form).  
 

Applications are to be submitted to:  Office of the Clerk, The 
Corporation of the Municipality of Red Lake, 2 Fifth Street, P.O. Box 
1000, Balmertown, Ontario, P0V 1C0, 807-735-2286 (Fax). 
 

Please be advised that applicants must complete a Criminal Reference 
Check.  In order to expedite the process, you may attend the Red Lake 
Detachment (OPP) and advise that you are applying for a volunteer 
position on a municipal board or committee and request the check be 
completed.  The OPP have the forms available and there will be no 
charge for the check.   

    

The Early Learning and Child Care Department Staff The Early Learning and Child Care Department Staff The Early Learning and Child Care Department Staff The Early Learning and Child Care Department Staff     

would like to take this would like to take this would like to take this would like to take this opportunity to wish everyone a opportunity to wish everyone a opportunity to wish everyone a opportunity to wish everyone a     

very happy holiday season very happy holiday season very happy holiday season very happy holiday season aaaand all the very best in the Newnd all the very best in the Newnd all the very best in the Newnd all the very best in the New    Year!Year!Year!Year!    
    

 Child Care Department Holiday Closure      
 

Please be advised that all Municipal Early 
Learning and Child Care Centres will be closed 
on Friday, December 24th, 2010 at noon and will 

reopen with regular hours on Tuesday, January 
4th, 2011.   
 

All Best Start Hub Programming will also be 

closed during that time. 

    

OFFICES OF THE CAO & CLERK 
 

Wishing you every happiness during this  

holiday season  

and throughout the coming year. 

 

Brian, Shelly, Christine, 

Noel, Bill, Devon, Kristina, 

Wendy, Josh and Brenda 

 

Best wishes for a joyous holiday season 
And all the best in the New Year 

 

 
 
 

Brian, Rhonda, Gail, Tana, and Karen 
The Finance Department  

of the Municipality of Red Lake 

MUNICIPALITY OF RED LAKE 
REQUIRES A 

 
RESOURCE TEACHER  

 
FOR THE CHILD CARE DEPARTMENT 

 
The Municipality of Red Lake is currently accepting 
applications for the following position: 

 
Full Time Resource Teacher - $22.85 per hour 

 

Individuals who feel they are qualified may obtain a job 
description from the Municipal Office or the Municipal website 

and submit a completed resume to the undersigned no later 
than 12:00 noon, January 5, 2011. 

 

If you require further information, please contact Brian 
Anderson at: 

1-807-735-2096 ext. 229 
e-mail:  municipality@red-lake.com 

 
or check our web site at: www.redlake.ca 

 
Attention: Brian Anderson 

Chief Administrative Officer 
Municipality of Red Lake 

P.O. Box 1000 
Balmertown, Ontario, P0V 1C0 

 
Phil Vinet                        Brian Anderson 

Mayor                                     Chief Administrative Officer 
 

MESSAGE FROM THE MAYOR AND COUNCIL 
 

It is our pleasure to wish all residents, families and visitors to Red 
Lake a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year and we would 
like to express our sincere gratitude to all those who volunteer their 

time sitting on various Municipal Boards and Committees. 
 

We also extend a thank you to all those individuals who spend 
countless hours volunteering throughout our community and to all 

Municipal Departments and Employees for their many hours of 
dedication and effort.  We truly value your efforts. 

 
May Peace, Joy, Hope and Happiness be yours  

during this Holiday Season  
and throughout the New Year 

 
Phil Vinet, Mayor 

Jason Baker, Councillor 
Anne Billard, Councillor 

Ken Forsythe, Councillor 
Sandy Middleton – Councillor 

Paul Parsons – Councillor 

Debra Shushack - Councillor 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PROGRAMS AT THE  
RED LAKE COMMUNITY CENTRE 

 

Combo Class - with Taryn Vachon 
 

Twice Weekly 

January 4th – April 28th , 2011 
6:00 a.m. – 7:00 a.m. 

 

Cost - $160.00 plus HST 
 

(visit www.red-lake.com for schedule details) 
 

********** 
Yoga - With Michelle Sandburg 

 

Mondays 
January 3rd – March 28th, 2011 

5:30 p.m. – 7:00 p.m. 
 

Cost - $71.50 plus HST 
(No class January 19th and February 21st, 2011) 

& 

Wednesdays 
January 19th – March 30th, 2011 

(5:30 p.m. – 7:00 p.m.) 
 

Cost $71.50 plus HST 
(No class January 19th & March 30th, 2011) 

 

Par-Q’s and Pre-registration required at the  

Red Lake Community Centre. 
 

For more information call 727-2064. 
 

****************************** 
Free Christmas Skate at the Cochenour Arena 

 

Thursday, December 23, 2010 
1:30 p.m. – 3:30 p.m. 

 

Treat Bags for Kids while quantities last 
 

The Red Lake and Balmertown outdoor rinks  

are now open. 
 
 

“From everyone in the Recreation Department, 
have a safe and active holiday season!” 
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PARKING BY-LAW 
 

Notice of Limited Parking 
 

The Municipality of Red Lake wishes to notify its residents of the 

following parking issues pertaining to Howey Street, Red Lake. 
 

When authorized signs are on display, no person shall park a 
vehicle or permit a vehicle to remain parked on a street during 

the times or days, set out respectively in the Parking By-Law. 
 

Authorized signs located on Howey Street indicate the following: 
 

Two Hour Parking 
 

Monday to Friday - 8:30 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. 
                                                 

The Municipality has currently received complaints regarding 
vehicles being parked for longer than 2 hours at a time on 

Howey Street in Red Lake.  This is a violation of the Parking By-
Law and violators may receive a set fine. 
 

There are parking spaces available for rent in the Municipal 
Parking Lot behind the CIBC.  Please contact the Municipal 

Office if you are interested in one or more of these spaces. 
 

The Municipality thanks you for your co-operation. 
 

Operation’s Department 
 

The hours of operation at the Balmertown Waste Disposal Site 
for the 2010/2011 Holiday Season are as follows: 
 

Friday, December 24th - 8:30 a.m. – 12:30 p.m. 
Saturday, December 25th – Closed 

Sunday, December 26th – Closed 
Monday, December 27th – Closed 

Tuesday, December 28th – Closed 
Wednesday, December 29th – 8:30 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. 
Thursday, December 30th – 8:30 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. 

Friday, December 31st – 8:30 a.m. – 12:30 p.m. 
Saturday, January 1st – Closed 

Sunday, January 2nd – Closed 
Monday, January 3rd – Closed 

Tuesday, January 4th – 10:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. 
 

Have a Safe and Merry Christmas and a Have a Safe and Merry Christmas and a Have a Safe and Merry Christmas and a Have a Safe and Merry Christmas and a     
vvvvery Happy New Yearery Happy New Yearery Happy New Yearery Happy New Year    

    
From the Operations Department From the Operations Department From the Operations Department From the Operations Department     
            of the Municipality of Red Lake.of the Municipality of Red Lake.of the Municipality of Red Lake.of the Municipality of Red Lake.    

 

Happy Holidays 
From the By-Law Department 

 

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

During the Holiday Season 

Red Lake Fire Rescue ServiceRed Lake Fire Rescue ServiceRed Lake Fire Rescue ServiceRed Lake Fire Rescue Service    
would like to express our  

Best Wishes for the Holidays.  
 

Have a Happy and Safe New Year! 
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NOTICE TO THE PUBLIC 

2011 - Water and Sewer Rate Increases 
 

The water and sewer rates are mandated to cover the total cost of operating and capital improvements, but it has been 
noted that this is not happening. 
 

The 2011 - 2014 water and sewer service rates will be increased as per the information below. 
 

Water - Cubic Meter Rate 
 

The 2010 water rate is $1.29 m3 with the new 2011 rate going to $1.45 m3.  The reason for the increase is that the loss of 
water through breaks has been greater than first anticipated.   The original water rates were set in 2009 based on trends 
that were used from provincial web sites.  In 2009 the four Water Treatment Plants (WTP) produced 956,385 m3 of water.  
Once the water meters were installed it was noted that the total use of water by the residents of the Municipality of Red Lake 
was 55% of the total amount of water being produced in the WTP’s.  The provincial average of water usage compared to 

water produced is normally around 10% - 20% less than what is produced by the WTP’s.  The water rates were calculated 
using this formula, but as noted above the total usage was 55% of the total water produced.  Due to the water loss the rates 
have been lower than the revenue required to offset the cost of the water system.  The water rates will have to be increased 
over the next four years to become a full user pay system.  The Muncipal9ity has started a leak detection program that 
should be completed by 2013. 
 

Water – Distribution Fee   
 

The Distribution Fee will not be changing for residential, multi-residential and commercial users.  This fee will be increasing 

for Industrial and Institutional users who have service lines of 1 inch or greater. 
 

Infrastructure Renewal Fee   
 

This fee changes as infrastructure improvements are completed.  The fee represents the required payment of interest and 
principal on the borrowed funds to complete these improvements.  Listed below are the improvements that have been 

completed over the last few years. 
 

All Communities - The purchase and installation of the water meters 
Balmertown - Balmertown WTP, Dickenson Rd. – Water and Sewer lines, Fifth St. – Water and Sewer lines  
  

Red Lake - Young St. Water Line, Hwy. 618, Starratt St. Water Line, WTP Repairs, Hammell Rd. Force Main 
Cochenour - Cochenour WTP       
Madsen - Madsen WTP 
 

Sewage Rates 
 

Sewage rates are based on 80% of the water used through the meter. 
 

Full details available at the Municipal Office.  Please contact the Treasurer at 725-2096 ext. 222. 

 

ANNUAL 

Service   Commercial Government   

Category Residential Multi Residential Institutional Industrial 

Cubic Meter Rate  $1.45   $1.45   $1.45   $1.45  

Distribution Fee--5/8" Line  $160.00   $320.00   $480.00   $480.00  

Distribution Fee--3/4" Line  $160.00   $320.00   $480.00   $480.00  

QUARTERLY 

Service   Commercial Government   

Category Residential Multi Residential Institutional Industrial 

Cubic Meter Rate  $1.45   $1.45   $1.45   $1.45  

Distribution Fee--5/8" Line  $40.00   $80.00   $120.00   $120.00  

Distribution Fee--3/4" Line  $40.00   $80.00   $120.00   $120.00  
 


